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6 July 2017
Dear Father 

Finance and Administration in new Partnerships

Our new Partnerships have now been named and I know there is a lot of great work going on to cement them as parishes begin working together more closely. Whilst it may be less exciting, it is nevertheless essential that we also put all of the administration into place so that the partnerships can start to work effectively.  

Partnership Bank Account

The Diocese will open a new bank account for each partnership.  The forms to open the new account have been prepared as far as possible and I now require information from you to complete the forms.

Signatories to the Account

The partnership will need to select three clergy and three lay signatories who are able to authorise expenditure on the account by signing cheques.  You may wish to consider who will be the most suitable people by consulting your fellow clergy within the partnership or alternatively it could be agreed at a Partnership Development meeting where there will also be lay representation.  The lay signatories should be chosen from three different parishes within the partnership.  Once you have agreed on the account signatories please let me know and I will send the forms out to you for signature.  
Funding the Account

Parishes will need to fund the new account and you will need to decide on an appropriate way to calculate the amount each parish pays into the partnership account.  There are several methods which could be used such as:

· Even split across all parishes with each parish paying in the same amount regardless of affordability

· Mass attendance 

· Affordability
Many of you will already be familiar with the Affordability method as it has been used widely across the Diocese to calculate the split of Ministry costs across parishes.  This method recognises financial differences across parishes by splitting costs in line with regular income and is how the diocesan levy is calculated.  If you choose this method the proportion which each parish would contribute to the partnership is detailed on the enclosed appendix. 

I would recommend that the method of funding is discussed and agreed at the first Partnership Finance Committee meeting to ensure that each parish understands and agrees to the funding method selected.
You may also want to consider parishes setting up a quarterly standing order to fund the account rather than having to request cheques to cover expenses.  I can provide standing order forms for completion if required.

Expenditure from the Account

In addition to agreeing on the amount parishes will pay into the new account you will also need to decide on the type of expenditure which will be taken from the account.  The account could be used for various types of expenditure for example:-

· Ministry costs

· Formation events (including Youth events)
· Partnership Youth Co-ordinator

· Partnership social events

· Bulk purchasing of consumables
I would recommend that you discuss and agree which expenditure should come from the partnership account at a Partnership Finance Committee.  You may also decide that the account will not be used to cover all of these items of expenditure initially and will develop over time.

If you feel it would be helpful to have Diocesan support at an early Finance Committee meeting whilst you discuss and agree funding and expenditure please let me know and I will be happy to attend if required.

There will be more advice on partnership finance matters in due course and I am sure a lot of the advice will evolve as the partnerships develop.  In the meantime if you have any queries please don’t hesitate to contact me.
Kind regards

Yours sincerely

Andrea Emson CTA
Parishes Support Accountant
e-mail: andrea.emson@diocesehn.org.uk  




